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Welcome to week 7 and our second week of Swim School. Students are working very
hard and progressing beautifully in their lessons whether it be acquiring new skills or
improving their ‘swim fitness.’ Thank you Yamba Community Pool swim teachers Sue-
Ellen and Linda for your work with our students as well as PIPS Staff for their efforts
throughout the Swim Scheme. 

To consolidate all we have learnt in the pool and prepare our students for the Summer
months, K-6 students will participate in School Surfing, from Monday 27th to Thursday
30th. Shayno from Surf Camp Down Under will facilitate lessons. Families are welcome
to attend to assist our students during water activities. 

To complete the week a rewards day will be held at Yamba Cinema. Students will travel
by bus to the cinema to watch the latest Trolls movie. Students who wish to will have a
slushie and a bag of lollies for the movie. Upon completion, students will walk to the
Lions Park to have their lunch and a quick play before returning to school. 

Demountable Update - today water and waste were connected to our 2 new
demountable buildings. The carpet has been laid and the furniture delivered. We are
awaiting data and electrical works to be completed along with ramp and stair access.
We had hoped that this may have happened for an early move for our K/1/2 students
however this has not been the case. K/1/2 students will stay put for now. We will
update families if this changes. We appreciate all the offers of support to assist with the
move.

Pre-Kinder students have been attending full days each Friday this term. They are
progressing very nicely and have begun to spend more time with their 2024 classmates.
Thank you to Miss Webber who held a parent information session last week for these
families. If you know of anyone looking to enrol for 2024/2025 please have them
contact the office. 

I was very proud of our Year 5 students who presented their leadership speeches last
Friday. Each one of them showed us leadership qualities that they possess for leadership
roles in 2024. Students will today vote for who they believe will best lead our school
next year. We look forward to announcing our captains at the Presentation night. Thank
you Miss Bonnie for helping these students refine their speeches.

Teachers are preparing for parent-teacher meetings. This is scheduled for week 9 with
reports being sent home in the final week of school. We would like to be able to meet
with all families ensuring a collaborative approach to 2024. 
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TERM 4 WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT/SUN

OCT 1 9 10 11 12

Piano

13

Pre-Kinder

14/15

OCT 2 16 17 18 19

Piano

20
Pre-Kinder
Assembly

21/22

OCT 3 23 24 25 26

Piano

27 Year 6
Fundraiser &
Day for
Daniel Wear
Red 
Pre-Kinder

28/29

OCT/
NOV

4 30 31
High  School
Transition
Tenpin Team
travel to
Sydney 

1

Tenpin
Sydney

2

Piano

3
HIPS
Handball 

Assembly
Pre-Kinder

4/5

NOV 5 6 7 8
K/1/2 
Currumbin
Excursion

9
High School

Piano

10
Pre-Kinder

11/12

NOV 6 13 14 15 16

High School

Piano

17

Assembly
Pre-Kinder

18/19

NOV 7 20 21 22 23

High School
Piano

24

Pre-Kinder

25/26

NOV/
DEC

8 27 28

Year 6
Graduation
Dinner Bowling
Club 5.30 - 7pm

29 30

Piano

1
Pre-Kinder
Assembly 

End of Year
Movie -
Cinema

2/3

DEC 9 4
Parent/
Teacher
meetings

5
Inclusion Day
Grafton

6
Presentation
Day -
BBQ 5.30pm
Presentation
6pm

7

Piano

8

Pre-Kinder

9/10

DEC 10 11 12
Palmers Idol

13 14

Piano

15 
Pre-Kinder
Students
last day 
Colour Run

16/17

Swim School

Swim School

Surfing



Hello from K/1/2 

We have had a wonderful two weeks, filled with enriching experiences and valuable
learning opportunities. 

Byron Bay Wildlife Sanctuary Excursion 
Our recent excursion to the Byron Bay Wildlife Sanctuary was nothing short of amazing!
The students had a blast exploring the diverse world of animals and their habitats. From
kangaroos to koalas, they learned about the importance of caring for the environments
these creatures call home. A special shout-out to our incredible students for their
outstanding behaviour and positive attitudes – your enthusiasm made the day enjoyable for
everyone. The chance to pat and feed some of the animals was an unforgettable highlight! 

In-Class Adventures and Learning Milestones 
Back in the classroom, our young learners have been wrapping up their learning programs
and consolidating the skills acquired throughout the semester. We've witnessed impressive
growth, curiosity, and creativity among our K/1/2 students. It's heartwarming to see their
eagerness to explore new concepts and apply their knowledge. 

Dive into the School Swim Program 
Our school swim program has officially kicked off, and what a fantastic first week it was!
The kids are making a splash in the pool, demonstrating enthusiasm and dedication to
mastering essential water skills. These newfound abilities will not only ensure a safe and
enjoyable time in the pool but also prepare them for beach adventures this summer. 

Homework 
We are having a short break from homework while students are busy adjusting to swim
school and carrying wet towels and clothes in their bags. If you have any school decodable
reading books at home, please send them with your children as I will be asking each
morning for students to hand them in. I’m hoping to have all books back by the end of week
8, ensuring we have the full sets ready to go for 2024. 

Upcoming Events and Reminders 
Thank you for your continued support in making Palmers Island Public School a wonderful
place to learn and grow. We look forward to more exciting adventures in the weeks ahead! 

Kind regards, 
Alice Webber      
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If you have never heard of Dr Justin Coulson- please look him up at
happyfamilies.com.au. I have an edited version of one of his resources below about
what we can do as parents (and teachers) when your child doesn’t want to go to
school.  

I know parenting can, at times be overwhelming and cause a lot of sleepless nights,
but there are some great resources out there for you. Please remember that we, as a
staff are always here to help too. We may not be able to offer up any magic solutions
but we may be able to point you in the right direction. 
Mrs Essex 

How to Help When School Sucks 
By Dr Justin Coulson 

“I don’t want to go to school today.” 
“My tummy hurts.” 
“School is boring!” 
“I have a headache.” 
“They tease me about how I look.” 
“I don’t need to know this stuff, I’m going to be a YouTuber/Twitch Streamer.” 
“I already know everything.” 
A small percentage of children really, really like school. The rest experience it with
everything ranging from mild indifference to deep disdain. And some kids are, frankly,
terrified of it. 
What if every day is a battle to get them out the door? What if school really, really,
really sux? 

School sux less when relationships are solid 
Relationships are at the heart of education. In fact, they’re at the heart of life. When
our children complain that “I don’t have any friends”, or “I hate my teacher”, the stage
is set for school to suck. 
Autistic kids, kids with ADHD, kids with social anxieties, or kids who are bullied (or
just feel lonely) are particularly likely to struggle with relationships. But most children
have some level of insecurity about their friendships and other relationships at
school. And many of them look to their peers for assurance and security, which isn’t
usually going to cut it for them. Children have limited social skills, a generally low
level of capacity for validating those around them, and a need to prove themselves in
order to create a cultural cache. 

School sux less when kids feel they’re making progress 
As humans, we are designed to improve. We’re collectively driven to make things
smaller, build things higher, run faster, and go further. We have an innate curiosity
that leads us to try new things, to progress, to grow. We want to master things.
Not everything. But something.     
School is supposed to push children to explore learning, to make progress on
understanding, and to simulate development and curiosity. Anyone who has spent
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time at school (including teachers) knows, however, that for some children it feels to
them like it was designed to stymie their progress. 
As a parent, however, the best thing we can do to help school suck a little less other
than helping our children feel that they belong is to help our children feel that they
can learn, progress, and make tiny wins. Feeling connected at school is critical.
Feeling competent at school is just as vital. 

Learning with a purpose 
While many children are content with learning for learning’s sake, there will be some
who complain that school is pointless because they just want to be a tennis player,
actress, hairdresser, or tractor driver. Or they’ll be upset because they’re learning
things that they’ll never have to know at any point in the remainder of their lives. 
For these kids, it can be beneficial to work with them to identify their purpose in
going to school. Maybe they do want to be a tennis player and travel the international
circuit, so focusing on their chosen language of French would be useful. Maybe they
do want to be an actress, so they need to go to school daily to be involved in
rehearsals for the school production. Their purpose doesn’t have to align with what
you think the ideal purpose is for going to school, but if they have a reason for getting
to school, they’re more likely to find other things they also enjoy once they’re there.  

Learning is about attitude 
Attitude is everything. 
There are many people who believe that if you send out positive energy into the
universe, good things come back to you. While it may sound a bit mystic and magical,
it’s supported by a well-understood scientific phenomenon called the Baader-
Meinhof phenomenon or the frequency illusion. If you notice something once and
ascribe meaning to it, suddenly that thing appears to pop up everywhere (like a song
that suddenly seems to be playing on every radio). The actual frequency of the event
hasn’t changed but our brain is primed to notice it now. Consequently, if your child
has noticed something negative about school, their attention is now subconsciously
biased to keep noticing similar negative things. 
On the flip side, having a positive outlook or optimistic attitude has been linked
with better health outcomes and improved quality of life. Fortunately, science has a
few ideas on how to increase positivity in our lives: 
- Smile. Even fake smiling has been shown to reduce the stress response through a
process called biofeedback. Help your child find things to smile or laugh about. 
- Visualisation. Positive future thinking has been shown to increase optimism by
boosting the expectancy of a good day. Try using the power of visualisation and
positive future thinking with your child by describing and imagining their best
possible day, one where everything has gone as well as it possibly could. What would
that look like? How might that feel? 
- Gratitude. Children and teens who participated in an intervention involving writing a
letter of gratitude to someone in their lives experienced increased levels of positive
affect. Encourage your child to express gratitude.    
 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3788860/
https://www.concordia.ca/content/dam/artsci/wrosch-lab/documents/QOL_2003.pdf
https://kuscholarworks.ku.edu/bitstream/handle/1808/7903/Kraft_ku_0099M_11340_DATA_1.pdf?sequence=1&isAllowed=y
https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/17439761003790963?role=tab&scroll=top&needAccess=true&journalCode=rpos20
https://sites.hofstra.edu/jeffrey-froh/wp-content/uploads/sites/86/2019/11/froh-article-PDF_JOPP-final-proof-1.pdf


Welcome to Week 7! 

It's a busy time of the year with plenty of engaging activities filling our school days. 
Water Sports Triumph: Our water sports program is making waves! We're
witnessing a remarkable improvement in water confidence and swimming abilities
among our students. The enthusiasm and progress have been great to witness.
Water sports will continue until the end of this week, followed by surfing sessions.
 

"Through the Window" Program Success: Last week we concluded our final writing
lesson with our sister school, Jasper Road. Over this term and the last, our students
participated in the "Through the Window" program. This unique initiative involved
students from both schools describing what their schools looked like, followed by
each school bringing these descriptions to life through drawings. The program has
been a tremendous success, fostering creativity and cross-school connections. 

Year 5 School Captain Speeches: A big shoutout to our Year 5 students for their
outstanding efforts in completing their school captain speeches. Each student
delivered a great speech with not only great content but also impressive
presentation skills. 

Thank you for your continued support, that's all for now. 

Mr Richards 
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